
February 13, 2024 Special Election
Skagit County Local Voters' Pamphlet

Concrete School District No. 11
Proposition No. 1 - Replacement of Expiring Levy for Educational Programs and Operations

Proposition No. 2 - Capital Levy for Saftey, Security and Accessibility Improvements

skagitcounty.net/elections
360-416-1702
scelections@co.skagit.wa.us

Register to vote or update your information

Online
You can register to vote online at VoteWA.gov -- all you need is a Washington State Driver's  
License or ID and a few minutes. You can register or update your information online by  
February 5 for this election.

Mail
Download and print a registration form at sos.wa.gov/elections and mail it to Skagit County 
Elections. It must be received by February 5 for this Special election.

In person
You can register in person up until 8:00pm on February 13, Election Day.

Skagit County Elections 
700 S. 2nd St, Room 201 
Mount Vernon, WA 98273

Return your ballot at a drop box.

Drop boxes are open until 8:00 pm sharp on February 13.

 
Boxes open for this election are listed on your ballot wrap.

Return your ballot by mail.

No Stamp Needed!
We strongly recommend returning your ballot as early as possible.
Mailed ballots must be postmarked by February 13.
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Proposition No. 1
Replacement of Expiring Levy 
for Educational Programs and 
Operations
The Board of Directors of Concrete School 
District No. 11 adopted Resolution No. 
1457 concerning a proposition to finance 
educational programs and operations 
expenses. This proposition would replace 
the expiring levy by authorizing the following 
excess taxes upon all taxable property 
in the District as an enrichment levy for 
the District's General Fund to support 
educational programs and operations not 
funded by the State:

Argument Against
No information submitted.

Passage of Proposition No. 1 would replace an expiring 
levy and allow the levy of $1,749,709 in property taxes 
within Concrete School District for collection in 2025, and 
the levy of $1,838,771 for collection in 2026. In accor-
dance with Resolution No. 1457 approving this propo-
sition, these taxes would be deposited in the Concrete 
School District’s General Fund to pay part of the general 
expenses of operating the District which are not fully 
funded by the state. General expenses include employee 
costs, instructional materials, activities and sports, trans-
portation outside of the basic school day, maintenance of 
facilities and other non-capital expenses of operating the 
District schools. If authorized by the voters, such property 
taxes would be collected at a rate estimated to be $1.65 
per $1,000 of assessed valuation in 2025, and $1.69 per 
$1,000 of assessed valuation in 2026. The exact levy rate 
shall be adjusted based upon the actual assessed value 
of the property within the District at the time of the levy.

Exemptions from taxes may be available to certain 
homeowners. To determine if you qualify, call your county 
assessor.

Explanatory Statement
Written by Concrete School District No. 11

Argument For
Our students and the broader community need your support for the Educational Programs & Operation (EP&O) Levy 
Replacement. This levy reaches beyond what is considered basic educational needs, funding areas that lack adequate 
support from state allotments in areas such as school nursing, mental health services, coaching, athletic programs, spe-
cial education, after-school transportation, and district maintenance and operation. Without additional funds from other 
sources, many of the essential needs of students will be unmet.

Coaches and athletic programs instill values of teamwork, discipline, and health-conscious habits in our youth. By bac-
king this levy, you help to create a richer educational experience for our students by funding these additional professio-
nals who make a real difference in student’s lives.

These levy funds further contribute to special education programs, ensuring individual support for each student's uni-
que needs. They also sustain transportation for extracurricular activities and help maintain the overall operations of the 
district.

A Yes vote for the Prop.1 Educational Programs & Operation Levy Replacement is an opportunity for individuals in this community 
to contribute to the success of the upcoming generation. Join us in securing a brighter future for everyone through a steadfast 
commitment to educational excellence.

Committee: Vote YES for Concrete Schools 
Committee Spokesperson: Joe Frank 
Contact: 360-389-2743; YesForConcreteSDLevy@gmail.com 
https://yesforconcretesdlevy.wixsite.com/yesforconcretesdlevy 
Committee Members: Rebecca Miller, Jennifer Maxwell

The Skagit County Auditor is not responsible for the content of statements or arguments

		       Approximate Levy 
		       Rate Per $1,000 
Collection Year	      Assessed Value	 Levy Amount

2025		       $1.65			  $1,749,709
2026		       $1.69			  $1,838,771
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Proposition No. 2
Capital Levy for Safety, Security and 
Accessibility Improvements
The Board of Directors of Concrete School 
District No. 11 adopted Resolution No. 1456, 
concerning a proposition to finance capital 
improvements to school facilities. This 
proposition would authorize the District to 
levy the following excess taxes, on all taxable 
property within the District, to make safety, 
security and accessibility improvements 
(replacing elementary and high school fire 
alarm systems and main exterior doors; 
upgrading interior door locks; installing 
emergency communications systems in 
school offices; installing ADA compliant 
electronic door systems):

Argument Against
No information submitted.

 
Passage of Proposition No. 2 would allow Concrete 
School District to levy taxes over a two-year period to 
finance District-wide safety, security and accessibility 
improvements, including, but not limited to: (1) replacing 
the elementary school and high school building fire alarm 
systems and main exterior doors; (2) upgrading and/or 
re-keying interior doors and locks; (3) installing emergen-
cy communications systems, including panic buttons, in 
school offices; (4) installing Americans with Disabilities 
Act (“ADA”) compliant electronic door systems; and (5) 
making other safety, security and accessibility improve-
ments to school facilities.

The School Board determined these improvements are 
required to address aging and outdated school facilities 
and the need to improve facility accessibility and stu-
dent and staff safety and security. Further information is 
available on the District’s website https://www.concrete.
k12.wa.us/.

The proposed two-year levy would authorize collection of 
taxes to provide up to $2,000,000 in 2025 and $2,000,000 
in 2026. The tax levy rate per $1,000 of assessed value 
required to produce these levy amounts is estimated to 
be $1.88 in 2025 and $1.83 in 2026. Exemptions from tax-
es may be available to certain homeowners. To determine 
if you qualify, call the Skagit County Assessor at 360-416-
1780 or the Whatcom County Assessor at 360-778-5050.

Explanatory Statement
Written by Concrete School District No. 11

The Skagit County Auditor is not responsible for the content of statements or arguments

Argument For
We seek your support for a crucial Capital Levy dedicated to safety, security, and accessibility in our school district. This 
essential initiative aims to annually raise two million dollars for the next two years, focusing on vital upgrades to enhance 
the well-being of our students and staff. Without this levy, the Concrete School District will be unable to initiate these 
urgent projects for 8-10 years.

Our commitment to safety begins at the school entrances. This levy will fund projects to harden these entry points, 
introducing state-of-the-art security measures for a secure learning environment. By replacing dated fire and security 
alarm systems, we can respond more effectively to emergencies, ensuring the safety of everyone in our school commu-
nity. Furthermore, the Capital Levy addresses the imperative for enhanced accessibility. The installation of ADA doors is 
a pivotal step toward creating an inclusive environment, allowing individuals of all abilities to navigate our facilities with 
ease and dignity.

Your Yes vote for the Prop. 2 Capital Levy underscores our collective commitment to the safety, security, and accessibility of our 
educational spaces. Together, let's invest in the well-being of our students and staff, cultivating a secure and welcoming environ-
ment conducive to learning and growth.

Committee: Vote YES for Concrete Schools 
Committee Spokesperson: Joe Frank 
Contact: 360-389-2743; YesForConcreteSDLevy@gmail.com 
https://yesforconcretesdlevy.wixsite.com/yesforconcretesdlevy 
Committee Members: Rebecca Miller, Jennifer Maxwell

		       Estimated Levy 
		       Rate/$1,000 
Collection Year	      Assessed Value	 Levy Amount

2025		       $1.88			  $2,000,000
2026		       $1.83			  $2,000,000



Your signature matters

Under Washington State law, the signature on your ballot return envelope must match the signature from your voter  
registration record in order for your ballot to be counted. That means we check every single signature on every single return 
envelope in every single election. Each election, ballots are returned either unsigned or with a signature that doesn’t quite 
match. Don’t let that be you.

Here are a few tips to help make sure your signature passes the check and your ballot gets counted: 

•	 If you register online, we pull your signature from the Dept. of Licensing, so check the signature on your drivers license 
or state ID and try to match that as closely as you can.

•	 Your signature does not need to be written in cursive or nicely or even legibly, it just needs to match the one that we 
already have on file. If you have a chicken scratch signature, that’s okay! Just make sure you scratch it out the same way 
each time you vote.

•	 If you have no idea what signature you might have used or it’s been a while and your signature has changed, you can 
always update your signature simply by returning a paper voter registration form. Returning a paper registration form 
will add your updated signature to your file. 

How to return your forms to Skagit County Elections:

If you have questions about signature challenges or 
how to fix yours, please call us at 360-416-1702.

•	 Email:  
Take a clear photo or scan and send to scelections@co.skagit.wa.us. This is the fastest 
way to return forms to us. A clear photo is the key to success here!

•	 Mail:  
Send to PO Box 1306 Mount Vernon, WA 98273

•	 In person:  
Return it to our office by the deadline on your letter  
700 S. 2nd St, Room 201

•	 Fax:  
360-416-1699

If there is an issue with your signature not matching or if you just plain forgot to sign, we will send you a letter and, if we 
have your number, we’ll reach out by phone as well. To make sure your ballot is counted, you’ll need to fill out and return a 
simple form before 4:30 pm on Thursday, February 22.



February 13, 2024 Special Election
Skagit County Local Voters' Pamphlet

Mount Vernon School District No. 320
Proposition No. 1 - Replacement Educational Programs and Operations Levy

Proposition No. 2 - Safety and Technology Capital Projects Levy

skagitcounty.net/elections
360-416-1702
scelections@co.skagit.wa.us

Register to vote or update your information

Online
You can register to vote online at VoteWA.gov -- all you need is a Washington State Driver's  
License or ID and a few minutes. You can register or update your information online by  
February 5 for this election.

Mail
Download and print a registration form at sos.wa.gov/elections and mail it to Skagit County 
Elections. It must be received by February 5 for this Special election.

In person
You can register in person up until 8:00pm on February 13, Election Day.

Skagit County Elections 
700 S. 2nd St, Room 201 
Mount Vernon, WA 98273

Return your ballot at a drop box.

Drop boxes are open until 8:00 pm sharp on February 13.

 
Boxes open for this election are listed on your ballot wrap.

Return your ballot by mail.

No Stamp Needed!
We strongly recommend returning your ballot as early as possible.
Mailed ballots must be postmarked by February 13.
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Proposition No. 1
Replacement Educational Programs and 
Operations Levy
The Board of Directors of Mount Vernon School 
District adopted Resolution No. 02/23-24 
concerning a replacement levy for education. 
This proposition would authorize the District to 
levy the following excess taxes, to replace an 
expiring levy to support the District's educational 
programs and operations which are not funded 
or not fully funded by the State:

Argument Against
No information submitted.

 
Passage of Proposition No. 1 would renew an expiring levy 
and allow the levy of $19,601,250 in property taxes within 
Mount Vernon School District for collection in 2025, the levy 
of $21,953,400 for collection in 2026, the levy of $24,587,800 
for collection in 2027; and the levy of $27,538,350 for collection 
in 2028. In accordance with Board Resolution No. 02/23-24 
approving this proposition, these taxes would be deposit-
ed in the District's General Fund to pay part of the general 
expenses of operating the District. General expenses of the 
District include employee costs (such as salaries), instructional 
materials, special programs, activities and sports, technology 
systems operation, transportation costs, maintenance of facil-
ities and other non-capital expenses of operating the District 
schools, not funded or fully funded by the State. If authorized 
by the voters, such property taxes would be collected at a rate 
estimated to be $2.50 per $1,000 of assessed valuation in each 
of the years 2025 through 2028 The exact levy rate shall be 
adjusted based upon the actual assessed value of the property 
within the District and the legal limit of the levy amount at the 
time of the levy.

Exemptions from taxes may be available to certain homeown-
ers. To determine if you qualify, call the Skagit County Assessor 
at 360-416-1780.

Explanatory Statement
Written by Mount Vernon School District No. 320

Argument For
Renewal of Essential Funding Supporting District Operations
Passage of Proposition No. 1 is crucial for Mount Vernon School District as it renews an expiring levy. This levy supports the Gene-
ral Fund, addressing critical district needs.

Sustaining Educational Foundations
Approval of this proposition, as outlined in Board Resolution No. 02/23-24, ensures funding for pivotal aspects of education. The 
funds will cover employee expenses (salaries), instructional materials, special programs, sports, technology, transportation, and 
facility maintenance.

Bridging Funding Gaps
The District's general expenses are vast and include essentials not fully funded by the State. The levy maintains quality education 
by covering non-capital operational expenses, ensuring a conducive learning environment for students.

Financial Responsibility and Flexibility
The proposed property tax levy, estimated at $2.50 per $1,000 of assessed valuation, signifies a responsible and manageable rate. 
This rate is adjustable to the actual property assessments and the legal limit, ensuring fair contributions while maintaining fiscal 
flexibility.

In essence, Proposition No. 1's approval is pivotal for sustaining the Mount Vernon School District's vitality. It supports essential 
educational components, bridges funding gaps, and ensures fiscal responsibility to maintain quality education for the communi-
ty's future.

Committee Spokesperson: Robert Coffey 
Contact:360-941-0504; robcoffey@comcast.net 

The Skagit County Auditor is not responsible for the content of statements or arguments

		       Approximate  
Collection	      Levy Rate/$1,000	 Levy 
Years	 	      Assessed Value	 Amount

2025		       $2.50			  $19,601,250
2026		       $2.50			  $21,953,400
2027		       $2.50			  $24,587,800
2028		       $2.50			  $27,538,350
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Proposition No. 2
Safety and Technology Capital Projects 
Levy
The Board of Directors of Mount Vernon School 
District No. 320 adopted Resolution # 03/23-
24 concerning a school facilities levy. This 
proposition authorizes upgrades to District 
facilities, including safety and security upgrades, 
acquisition, installation, implementation and 
management of technology systems, including 
related maintenance, staffing and training; and 
authorizes the following excess levies for such 
purposes on all taxable property within the 
District:

Argument Against
No information submitted.

Pursuant to Resolution #03/23-24 of the Board of Directors of 
Mount Vernon School District No. 320, the passage of Proposi-
tion No. 2 would renew an expiring levy and allow the levy of 
$9,978,600 in property taxes within the District for collection 
in each of the calendar years 2025 through 2028 to fund the 
acquisition and installation, implementation and manage-
ment of safety and security systems, computer technology 
and technology systems, facilities and projects, including but 
not limited to enhancing infrastructure, acquiring hardware, 
licensing software, and implementing online applications, 
staffing and training related to the installation of the fore-
going, and shall make other capital project expenditures as 
found necessary by the Board of Directors. These taxes would 
be collected over the 2024-2025 through 2028-2029 school 
years, inclusive, and deposited in the District's Capital Projects 
Fund for such improvements to meet the current and future 
educational programs for its students. If authorized by the vot-
ers, such property taxes would be collected at a rate estimated 
to be $1.273 per $1,000 of assessed valuation in 2025, $1.136 
per $1,000 of assessed valuation in 2026, $1.015 per $1,000 of 
assessed valuation in 2027 and $0.906 per $1,000 of assessed 
valuation in 2028. The exact levy rate shall be adjusted based 
upon the actual assessed value of the property within the 
District at the time of each levy.

Exemptions from taxes may be available to certain homeown-
ers. To determine if you qualify, call the Skagit County Assessor 
at 360-416-1780.

Explanatory Statement
Written by Mount Vernon School District No. 320

The Skagit County Auditor is not responsible for the content of statements or arguments

Argument For
Essential Investment in District Development to Enhance Safety and Technology
Passage of Proposition No. 2 is critical for Mount Vernon School District's development. This levy, totaling $9,978,600 annually 
(2025-2028), focuses on upgrading safety systems, computer technology, and facilities to ensure a secure and advanced learning 
environment.

Addressing Capital Needs
The resolution, pursuant to Board Resolution #03/23-24, prioritizes capital improvements vital for the district. Funds will facilitate 
infrastructure enhancements including safety, security and technology staff, security cameras, locks on doors, hardware acquisiti-
ons, software licensing, and online application implementation, along with staff training and installation costs.

Sustainable Funding for Future Growth
By depositing these taxes into the Capital Projects Fund over the 2024-2025 through 2028-2029 school years, the district can 
address current needs while strategically planning for future educational programs. This sustained funding supports evolving 
educational requirements.

Responsibly Managed Levy Rates
The estimated property tax rates, starting at $1.273 per $1,000 of assessed valuation in 2025 and gradually decreasing to $0.906 
by 2028, reflect a responsible fiscal approach. These rates are adaptable based on actual property assessments, ensuring fair con-
tributions.

Proposition No. 2’s approval is integral to the Mount Vernon School District's growth and safety, security, and technology enhance-
ment plans. It ensures sustained investment in crucial safety and technology upgrades while responsibly managing levy rates for 
the community's long-term educational benefit.

Committee Spokesperson: Robert Coffey 
Contact:360-941-0504; robcoffey@comcast.net 

		       Approximate  
Collection	      Levy Rate/$1,000	 Levy 
Years	 	      Assessed Value	 Amount

2025		       $1.273		  $9,978,600
2026		       $1.136		  $9,978,600
2027		       $1.015		  $9,978,600
2028		       $0.906		  $9,978,600



Your signature matters

Under Washington State law, the signature on your ballot return envelope must match the signature from your voter  
registration record in order for your ballot to be counted. That means we check every single signature on every single return 
envelope in every single election. Each election, ballots are returned either unsigned or with a signature that doesn’t quite 
match. Don’t let that be you.

Here are a few tips to help make sure your signature passes the check and your ballot gets counted: 

•	 If you register online, we pull your signature from the Dept. of Licensing, so check the signature on your drivers license 
or state ID and try to match that as closely as you can.

•	 Your signature does not need to be written in cursive or nicely or even legibly, it just needs to match the one that we 
already have on file. If you have a chicken scratch signature, that’s okay! Just make sure you scratch it out the same way 
each time you vote.

•	 If you have no idea what signature you might have used or it’s been a while and your signature has changed, you can 
always update your signature simply by returning a paper voter registration form. Returning a paper registration form 
will add your updated signature to your file. 

How to return your forms to Skagit County Elections:

If you have questions about signature challenges or 
how to fix yours, please call us at 360-416-1702.

•	 Email:  
Take a clear photo or scan and send to scelections@co.skagit.wa.us. This is the fastest 
way to return forms to us. A clear photo is the key to success here!

•	 Mail:  
Send to PO Box 1306 Mount Vernon, WA 98273

•	 In person:  
Return it to our office by the deadline on your letter  
700 S. 2nd St, Room 201

•	 Fax:  
360-416-1699

If there is an issue with your signature not matching or if you just plain forgot to sign, we will send you a letter and, if we 
have your number, we’ll reach out by phone as well. To make sure your ballot is counted, you’ll need to fill out and return a 
simple form before 4:30 pm on Thursday, February 22.
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